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Proposed Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

 

PRESENT 

Art Psaledas 

Bill Manning 

Kevin Foley 

Patti Maccabe 

Gary Fisher 

Ron Campo 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

1. Facilities Update – gates are locked at West Road.  A person from Nashua, Tracy, has been 

emailing Art requesting the gates be left open so he may enjoy the outdoors from his warm car. 

2. Equipment Update – everything has been put away for the winter.  The fields at West Road did 

not get over seeded due to the Thanksgiving snowstorm. 

3. Budget – we are OK at this time for spring.  There were no major breakdowns. 

4. Recreation Commission Opening – an alternate or permanent committee member will be 

recommended to the Town Council depending on Ben Parker’s decision to stay on as alternate 

or become permanent – Art will contact Ben.  It was a unanimous vote to have Glenn Douglas fill 

this spot.  Comments on this decision included his always attending meetings bringing insight, 

discussion and participation.  Gary wishes to remain as an alternate.   

The 7 residents who applied for the opening on the Recreation Commission included Kevin 

Durhak (President Youth Lacrosse), Glenn Douglas (President Blue Lions), Ryan Fragala (Has 

coached various sports now a coach with United/Express), Rick Morgan (Trainer LYSA), Ryan 

Ouellette (President Londonderry Wildcats), Kerri Stanley (Board Member LYSA), Jim Loiselle 

(Board Member Wildcats). 

NOTE: Ben Parker was contacted after the meeting by Art.  He has decided to stay as an 

alternate. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Ski Club – no longer active.  Mr Hamilton was involved for 18 years.  The interest has gone down 

in the last years going from 8 buses to trying to fill 2 buses. 

2. LBC numbers – good numbers reported 800  at this time 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

 Andy Mack contacted Art for his support (not as a recreation commission) to put in extra trails  



Londonderry Recreation Commission 

around town and nearby Nelson Road.  Andy is also dealing with TrailWays 

 

Rec hotline is still down, as of Thanksgiving.  Art is working with Fairpoint to fix it. 

Kevin Smith reported to Art that Rick Morgan stated he had purchased the trade name of 

Londonderry Soccer Club to protect it from outside intruders rumored to be looking to purchase 

the name.  Rick will meet with LUSC board members to transfer the name to them. 

 

 

HANDOUT 

 

An excel sheet was attached with each youth and adult sport organization required to complete 

with group name and listing statistics of Londonderry residents by team and players along with 

Officers Town Residents. 

 

 

MEETING AJOURNED  

 8:20 PM 

 Ron called, Kevin second 

  


